Meeting Minutes February 15, 2018 
3 p.m.

Attended: Angela Locke-McAllister, Dee Lussier, Joanne Beloin, Gloria Conley, Tracy Davis Pierce
Fish Fry: Next up on the fundraiser event, March 9, 16, 23. Required parent sign up for slots online have been set up, a few have committed on there to date. Joanne said she will send home a reminder to those needed in the kids Thursday folders. 

Angela reported that the Village said it is okay to fry on-site at the garage adjacent to the hall entrance. She said take-out containers have been ordered. Mimi has sent out solicitations for sponsorships. Still need to ask Mrs. Larose if there are any students who have musical talent to play at the event. Dee said she doesn’t think it is a good idea invite those who would want to play the piano as it will encourage other kids to play on the piano at will, which is a disruption. Joanne said we should check to see if the piano there has a lock, and if so perhaps it could be locked when not in use by St. Paul’s student. Big posters need to be updated and handout flyers need to be created.

Annual Dinner: June 22, 2018. Families are required to sell two, $100 tickets. 

Dee said she reserved the Eastside Restaurant and requested the same buffet as last year, priced at $18 per person with tax and tip included. She and Johanna will continue to work to get prizes secured and tickets available to sell in April. Tracy said she will give a prize and get a prize.  Any families that has access to securing a prize should contact Dee Dee Lussier.  
Fair Parking: August 15-19, 2018. The money paid to the school by the Fair Assoc. is a significant amount of the money needed to offset tuition. There is a concern that St Paul’s families are not able to make the commitment of four, 4-hour slots (16 hours) during the summer months. Dee said that now there is a buy out option for that event, some families are going to choose to pay instead. Tracy said she had intended to pay to opt out as well if she hadn’t found a student entering high school that was willing to work the spots for her family. This prompted a conversation/concern of how many families would chose to pay rather than do the parking therefore increasing the number of spots to fill by those who opted to work the parking. Mrs. Beloin said that she is going to poll the families to see if they intend to work the fair parking or not and that will give her a better sense of what will be needed and if St. Paul’s commitment to the fair association should be partly satisfied by another non profit therefore decreasing the hours needed from St. Pauls’ families. We would still need to come up with that money ( about $4000) via other fundraisers (Possibly Mother’s Day and Monster Truck raffles…  see below??)
Mother’s Day Raffle: Tracy will ask local hardware store if they will either donate a gas grill or sell at cost. Tickets will be $10 each to win the grill and coordinating items. This new money could be used to off-set what is needed from fair parking.
Monster Truck Event: June 9 at Orleans Country Fairgrounds. Another possible new fundraiser that could help offset fair parking funds needed. Older students to sell 50/50 tickets in the stands during the event. Discussed getting other items to sell, such as Ben & Jerry ice cream, beef jerky, popcorn, water. 

Lake Monsters Baseball Fund Raiser: Date To be announced.  Tickets will be sold for a discounted $7 (rather than $8), and the school keeps $2 per ticket.  There is a possibility of a group singing the anthem, joining the team on the field at introductions and selling a 50/50 to the stands.  Tickets can be redeemed for any available home game, so we are hopeful that not only can we pack a section that night, but we will generate sales for any game this summer.  
Next meeting set for TUESDAY, March 6 at 3:00 so that fish fry may be discussed.

Adjourn 4:30

